
The Yamhill County Board of Commissioners voted  unanimously on February 6, 2020 
to OPPOSE HB 4005 in it's entirety.  
The bill, if passed, would severely negatively impact  youth shooting sports.  
The Board has long recognized and supported  youth shooting sports programs such as  
4 H and Clay Target League programs.  
This bill would penalize and criminalize current youth shooting program participants.  
Please give serious thought to what the ramifications of this bill would be.  
Youth shooting programs  should not be jeopardized and would be should this bill 
become law.  
Thank you for the opportunity to submit testimony.  
Sincerely, 
 
Mary Starrett 
Yamhill County Commissioner 
 


